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CORRIMAL PUBLIC SCHOOL 

A small school making a big difference ! 

THE CORRIMAL CONNECTION 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

RESPECT              SAFETY         LEARNING 
PRINCES HIGHWAY, CORRIMAL  2518     P 4284 4231                            E Corrimal-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Welcome Back to Term 4! 
 
I hope everyone had a fantastic holiday break. I enjoyed spending time with my family and not having to manage the school 
morning rush hour. The weather was much better in the second week but the rain in the first week, whilst inconvenient to my 
planned golf games, was much needed for our farmers all over Australia. Our first week back at school was very settled and it 
was a terrific start to Term 4.  
 
I know all our teachers were busy in the holidays preparing work for their classes so that learning could start on the very first 

day. There are many extra-curricular activities planned for this term, including soccer clinics for all classes and Grandparents 

Day on Friday 26th October.  

STAFFING UPDATE 

Mrs Everson and Mrs Veljanovski have both taken long service leave and will be away for the beginning of this term. Mrs Ever-
son is being replaced by Mrs Abbott Monday to Wednesday and then Mr Martin will teach Cooinda on Thursday and Friday. 
Mrs Veljanovski’s role is being managed internally and she is not replaced.  

Mrs Holland returns to work this term after her unfortunate accident and she is looking forward to working with Arinya once 
again. I would also like to thank Mrs Brown and Mrs Napper for the wonderful work they did during Term 3.  

Mr Martin and Mrs Napper will be job-sharing Tulang this term. Mr Martin will be teaching the class Monday to Wednesday 
and Mrs Napper will teach the class on Thursday and Friday.  
 
Mrs Cocks and Mr Erskine will be team teaching Euroa for the first 3 weeks of this term and then Mrs Cocks will be having sur-
gery on her knee. Mrs Cocks won’t be returning until 2019 but Mr Erskine will be teaching the class in her absence. He is famil-
iar with the students and the routines of Euroa so it will be a smooth transition. I would like to wish Mrs Cocks a speedy recov-
ery from her surgery and I am sure she will pop in for a visit when she is fit enough.  

SPORTS IN SCHOOLS  

Sporting Schools is Australia’s largest school-based sports participation program to help children foster a lifelong interest in 
sport. Sporting Schools brings together schools and sports to help get Aussie children active in their local communities. We 
have been fortunate enough to receive funding to participate in this initiative. This term all students at CPS will be involved in a 
5 week soccer program, which is being organised by Sydney FC. I have noticed that we have many keen soccer players so I ’m 
sure this will be exciting news! 

SELECTIVE HIGH SCHOOL IN 2020 

I know it is early and it will make high school seem closer then it is but if you have a child in year 5 and are thinking of applying 
for a government selective high school for Year 7 entry in 2020 you must apply online before November 12 at https://
education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
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SCHOOL EVALUATION 

Thank you to all families who completed surveys at the end of last term. Over 140 surveys returned which is an incredible re-
sult! The committee collated all responses during the holidays and met last Tuesday afternoon to analyse and discuss the par-
ent survey responses. We will be meeting again on Tuesday afternoon to analyse student and staff feedback. Thank you to the 
parents who gave up their time to attend the parent forums during the last week, as this also provided valuable feedback.  

SILVER MORNING TEA 

This Wednesday, I have the pleasure of hosting my first Silver Morning Tea. I’m really looking forward to sharing 

some food, drink and a chat with all students who have reached this level.  

HEAD LICE 

Head Lice is a challenge in all schools and there have been reports of this recently. The link below outlines treatment options 
and we ask that you follow this advice if your child has head lice.  

https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/environment/headlice/Pages/treatment.aspx#bookmark1  

KINDY ORIENTATION AND KINDER STARTERS PLAYGROUP 

This term, we will commence our Kindy Orientation program for all students commencing Kindergarten in 2019 at CPS. If you 
haven’t completed enrolment for your child please come to the office so that we can help you. Our first session is a parent in-
formation session which will be held on Wednesday, November 7, at 2-3pm in the Library. 
 
Last Thursday was the first session of our Kinder Starters Playgroup, which is being supported by Lou Coleman, Jill Walker and 
Michelle Ward. I’m really looking forward to meeting our newest students over the next few weeks and to help them prepare 
for ‘Big School’. 

DEADLY AWARDS  

Last week, I attended the Deadly Awards Ceremony at Waniora Public School. Two of our students, 
Larni and Kyla received encouragement awards at this ceremony and I congratulate both of them on 
this recognition.  

GRANDPARENTS DAY 

Mrs Giesajtis has been busy prepar-
ing our Grandparents Day extrava-
ganza. This event is being held this 
Friday the 26th of October and you 
should have received a note outlining 
the plans for this day and a note to 
order a sausage sandwich. If you 
would like to order a sausage sand-
wich or two, then please complete 
the note and return it to school by 
Wednesday, 23rd October.   

 Grandparents Day  - Organisation 
Time Activity 

9:15 – 9:25 Welcome under the COLA with grandparents and K-2 students 

9:20 – 9:50 First Activity 

9:55 – 10:25 Second Activity 

10:30 – 11:00 Third Activity 

11:00 – 11:45 Thank You Morning Tea 

11:45 – 11:50 Welcome under the COLA with grandparents and 3-6 students 

11:55 – 12:25 First Activity 

12:25 – 12:55 Second Activity 

12:55 – 1:30 Third Activity 

https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/environment/headlice/Pages/treatment.aspx#bookmark1
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FATHERING PROJECT 

I have recently become involved with a not for profit organisation called, ‘The Fathering Project’. Originating from the Universi-
ty of Western Australia, their aim is to inspire and equip fathers and father figures to engage with their kids. Being a keen fa-
ther myself, who is always looking for ways to do better with my own kids, I am hoping to bring their work into our school com-
munity. If you would like to know more about this organisation please check out the link below. 

http://thefatheringproject.org/ 

Our first step will be to hold a parents only meeting on Thursday 8th November at 7.00pm in the Year 6 classroom. Don’t worry 
if you are not sure where to go, I will be waiting outside to direct you. During this evening, representatives from the Fathering 
Project will tell you what they are all about and how we as a school community can be involved. This will be a relaxed evening 
and I’m looking forward to meeting everyone.  

SCHOOL SWIMMING AND WATER SAFETY PROGRAM 

This year, our School Swimming and Water Safety Program will commence on Monday 5th November. This year all students in 
Year 2 will be attending swim scheme but we also have places for students in year 3-6 who cannot swim 25 metres. There is no 
charge for instruction, only $27 per student for pool entry each day. If you would like your child to participate in this program 
please complete the attached permission note and speak with your child's class teacher.  

SICK STUDENTS  

During last term and last week, there have been a number of students reporting to sick bay asking to go home. At times, stu-
dents will often say something along the lines of; “Mum/Dad told me, if I felt unwell to come to the office and then I could go 
home.” If we say this to our children in the morning then I am pretty sure most students will take up this option. If your child is 
unwell, they are always welcome to come to the office and we will always call parents if we think it is necessary. Perhaps, a 
different way to handle this is to give the school a call when your child is not around, let us know that they were a bit unw ell 
this morning but you weren’t sure and if they do come to the office could you please call me.  

PETS ON SCHOOL PREMISES  

A reminder that pets should not be brought to school without the prior consent of the teacher or principal. While many of us 

love pets, we need to also be aware that some students and parents may not have the same opinion, this includes bringing 

dogs onto the school grounds at the beginning and end of the school day. We appreciate your understanding in this matter. 

Mr Hailstone 

Acting Principal 

A NOTE FROM THE OFFICE 

If students with bus passes need to update their information or re-apply, they should go online to https://
apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails 

 Applications need to be submitted before 31 December 2018 to ensure student entitlements are updated and their current 
entitlement/card is not cancelled. If their application is submitted after  31 December 2018, the system will automatically can-
cel a card and a new one will need to be issued. 

 Students in the Opal network applying for a SSTS or Term Bus Pass entitlement for the first time will receive their card at their 
nominated postal address. Cards will be mailed out during December 2018 and January 2019. 

Students residing in Rural and Regional (R&R) areas should receive their travel pass at the commencement of the new school 

year from their nominated operator. Note: some R&R operators do not issue travel passes. Students should check with their 

operator for more information. 

For further information visit https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts 

Thank you  

Mrs Griffiths  & Mrs Walder 

http://thefatheringproject.org/
https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails
https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails
https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts
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Week 2 Term 4 

VALUES TOKENS 

In Weeks 10 & 1 students achieved  542 & 329 tokens! This 
has taken our whole school tally to 3594. Congratulations to 
the following classes for gaining the most “Values Tokens” in  

Weeks  8 & 9 

1st: ILLUKA & AKAMA 

2nd:  MARRING & BIRRUNG 

3rd:  BIRRUNG & EUROA 

 

 

 

BRONZE 
Oscar B (Omaroo), Koen, Aaliyah, Blake 

 

SILVER 
Oscar B (Omaroo), Ejay, Larni, Tahlia W, Lily R, Malik, 

Aleigha, Kya, Sophia 

GOLD 
Amelia R, Lara J, Oscar B (Omaroo), Kalani, Jaida, Tristan, 

Kara, Eli, Charlie, Ellie, Kya, Amy, Sophia, Mason 

 K Cooinda K Akama 1 Arinya 1 Illuka 

* Arlo & Beau * Shayne & Maddisyn  * Leila & Amy *  Franki & Rhys 

* Noah & Ebetoma *  Joel & Charlie  * Stefanie & Ayden *  Larni & Ezaiah 

2 Marring 3/4 Omaroo 3/4 Euroa 5 Tulang 

* Nathan & Arav * Kara & Maggie * Samuel & Tyla * Orlando & Nicholas 

*  Mason & Harry  *  Lacey & Sonny * Jamini & Elsie *  Daniel & Poppy 

6 Birrung    

*  Bonnie & Hannah    

*  Macy & Callum    

Merit 

Awards For 

Weeks 

10 & 1  

VALUES FOCUS 

In Weeks 10 & 1 teachers were looking for students who were 

DEMONSTRATING RESPECT 

CONGRATULATIONS EUROA & AKAMA    

FOR BEING THE BEST CLASSES OF  

WEEKS 10 & 1 ASSEMBIES 

BONUS VALUES TOKEN DRAW 

Congratulations Jacob & Bryson who are our 
most recent winners. 

Honour  

Roll 
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CANTEEN  
ROSTER 

DATE PARENT HELPERS 

TUESDAY  23/10/18 CLOSED 

WEDNESDAY 24/10/18 KAYLENE & JAN 

THURSDAY 25/10/18 MARGOT & SARAH 

FRIDAY 26/9/18 MICHAEL & NICOLE 

MONDAY 29/10/18 

 

KYLIE & LYN 

TUESDAY 30/10/18  CLOSED 

WEDNESDAY 31/10/18 MEL & KAYLENE 

THURSDAY 1/11/18 RACHELLE & HELEN 

FRIDAY 2/11/18 KRISTY & KAREN 

MONDAY 5/11/18  CHLOE & KAYLENE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Week 2 

24/10/18—Silver Morning Tea 

25/10/18—Kindy 2019 Playgroup 9.15am-11.00am 

25/10/18—School Assembly 2.15pm-3.00pm 

26/10/18—Grandparents Day 9.00am-1.30pm 

26/10/18—School Banking 

 

Week 3 

30/10/18— In2Uni— Year 6 only 8.30am– 2.30pm 

1/11/18—Kindy 2019 Playgroup 9.15am - 11.00am 

1/11/18—School Assembly 2.15pm-3.00pm 

2/11/18—School Banking 

2/11/18—Soccer Clinic K-6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS  

PLEASE NOTE: These dates are subject to change. The school will 
endeavour to contact the community should this be the case. 

STUDENT BANKING IS EVERY FRIDAY 
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BUNNINGS BBQ 

Fundraiser  

We are excited that we have been 

given the opportunity to host a BBQ 

at Bellambi Bunnings on Sunday 18th 

November 2018 

Please complete the attached form if 

you are able to help out on the day or 

email BBQ co-ordinator  Bek.P at  

events@corrimalpspandc.org.au 

 CORRIMAL PUBLIC SCHOOL 

P&C NEWS 

 

Wednesday 31st October 

Tuesday 13th November  2018 

3:15PM in year 6 classroom  

Please send agenda items to  

cpsnsw.pandc@gmail.com 

No later then  

6/11/18 

Children who’s parents attend  

Will be cared for by Jakfit and 

receive a healthy afternoon 

Snack. 

Our very important role of 2nd 

vice president is still vacant, we 

Are still searching for someone 

to fill this role.  
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Come and party with stars of ABC KIDS Lah-Lah’s Big Live Band as they celebrate their 10th birthday around Australia in 2018. 
Lah-Lah and the band will be touring their 10th Birthday Party ‘best of’ album through SONY Music, following their 2017 ARIA 
nominated release Having Fun. It’s an hour of singing and dancing fun full of Lah-Lah hits and laughs. And don’t forget every-
one gets to meet the band, and the instruments, after the show. 
It’s going to be a great party, and you’re invited! 
Ages 2-7 years 
Duration 50 minute show plus meet and greet 
 Have you got your tickets? Tickets are on sale now! Don’t miss out https://tickets.lah-
lah.com/ 

  Port Kembla Youth Project is conducting 

    Splash Swim Program 

   Water Babies, Water Confidence,  

 Learn to Swim, Stroke Correction and Adults(Female only) 

    Enrolment Essential  

   Program commencing Term 4 

     Monday 22nd October – 10th December 

        $11 a lesson  

    Active Kids Provider (up to $100 paid for school aged children) 

 

  Please either Phone on 4276 1229 or email pkyp@ bigpond.net.au for enrolments 

https://tickets.lah-lah.com/
https://tickets.lah-lah.com/


 

14 



 

15 


